
Praise God from whom all blessings flow!                                            
Thanksgiving 2019     Spanish Health Ministry 

Thanksgiving is a time to reflect on God’s provisions and answers to prayer. 
Please thank God and pray for those who make up the Spanish Health Ministry. 

• New office volunteers, Vivian Haines, staff support and Ed Mytych, IT support, 

who is making our new computer system work more smoothly. SHM treasurer, Susan 

Barczak’s husband, Steve, recuperated from a devastating car accident 2 years 

ago and helps with office/ building needs along with Lee Holtzclaw. 

• Janet Johnson and Edie Neithercott, long term, 20+ years, office volunteers. 
They along with Vivian do important behind the scenes work that keeps the SHM 

functioning. As we become more computer efficient the ladies are cleaning out 

hundreds of paper files on our patients! They do our receipts and prayer letters. 

• Ethel Sosa and Heather King, two new part-time Spanish speaking office staff. 

Both are new to the area and learning about our local medical resources and the SHM.  

• Bonnie Martin, faithful, original, staff member has spent hours orienting Ethel and 

Heather as well as using her bilingual skills to translate for our families and transport 

them to medical appointments. Her 40 years of experience with the SHM is invaluable. 

• Tabitha Pfitzenmeyer, Children’s program/volunteer coordinator, has overseen 

amazing growth in our VBS and Good Friday programs as well as teaching Bible lessons 

to the children during weekly Bible study. Pray for more volunteers to help on Fridays. 

• Dona Sensenig, director, bilingual nurse and Bible teacher and our dedicated board 

of directors oversee the present work of the SHM and seek the Lord for the future. 

Lois Aldrich, Leigh Kelleher, Chuck Lunden, Addison Scott and 

David Smyth each bring unique insight, direction and prayer to the running of the 

Spanish Health Ministry. Pray for their meetings on the second Friday of each month. 

• Jack O’Brien and Pat Paredes both come from a distance to lead the men’s 

Bible Study every other Friday night at the Spanish Health Ministry. They teach the 

annual Hispanic Bible Conference at America’s Keswick. We were able to take 90+ folks 

In March. They also make sure we have a men’s class at our summer family VBS. 

• Volunteers- Praise God for those who help with driving to medical appointments 

and Bible study, help with VBS, Good Friday and do childcare. These aspects of the SHM 

would not be possible without their assistance. The families are grateful for their help. 

In a time when there is much hostility towards the Hispanics, the families so appreciate 

their love and concern for them in the name of Jesus. Even without speaking Spanish 

they are a tremendous witness for Christ! May God bless each of them! 

• You, our faithful supporters, who generously give of your gifts, prayers, time and 

talents all of which make it possible for us to be here in our 40th year! We receive no 

government support. God’s people provide for the SHM and we sincerely thank you!  
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